
www.johnsroadra.org.uk                                    info@johnsroadra.org.uk
MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING held on

WEDNESDAY, 6  TH   APRIL 2022 at NO. 18 JOHNS ROAD  

Present: Steve Bull, Treasurer, Acting as Chairman Linda Bennett, Secretary
Allen Moat, Chris Lovelace,      John Howard,      Trevor Sykes

Action
1 Minutes of Meeting held on 15th March, 2021: agreed and signed by Acting Chairman

2 Financial Situation and Subscriptions:   Copies of Financial Statement for year ending 31 st March, 2022,
were given out by SB.    Our HSBC Bank Balance at present is £474.72.

SB had seen in the Press that HSBC are introducing Charges for Clubs which will be
£5 per month and 40p per cheque.    Discussion on which Bank would not have Charges – Nat. West has
higher Charges per transaction;   Barclays has no charges but takes 3 months to open an account;  ?
Post Office, Nationwide, Santander.   SB will investigate further.
TS will ask on Tatsfield Talk where or if other Clubs/Associations in the Village get free banking.

It was agreed to keep the JRRA Subscriptions at £70 for 2022.

SB
TS

LB
3 AGM:  Possible date 25th April, depending on availability of venue (to be decided).   Possible venues:

AMB building behind village hall, W.I. Hall, Village Hall, The Ship.    TS will investigate.

Present Committee Members (as above) are willing to stand again for election.   The post of Chairman
is vacant.    We would welcome new members on the Committee – please contact us if you would like
to join.    CL will be Acting Chairman at the AGM.

TS

CL

4 Road Repairs:   It was felt that the weather in May should be drier for repairs and 50 bags of Postcrete
will be ordered from wherever is cheapest and will deliver.

TS

5 Neighbourhood Plan:   We will  feedback that perhaps signs denoting Dead End roads would deter
unnecessary delivery vehicles etc.    CL will prepare suitable wording for TS to put forward.

CL subsequently suggested the following and this will be put forward:  “Given the need to keep road
furniture  clutter  to a minimum there  is  however,  a  need sometimes to have clearer  signs to deter
delivery drivers from using unsuitable roads.
(This was under consideration by the Parish Council, sometime pre-Covid).”

CL & TS

6 Thames Water / Open Reach etc:   The yellow paint put on some stopcocks has now washed off, but
nothing further has been heard from Thames Water on putting in replacements.

Open Reach repaired the telephone cables damaged in the storm and cut back branches from the fallen
tree which were jutting into the road.     Open Reach and other Companies have been installing fibre
optic cables in the road and village to speed up Broadband.

If you receive notification at any time that a Company will be blocking the road please let LB know so
that all residents can be notified.

Residents
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7 Double Yellow Lines:    LB will ask Martin Allen if any decision has been made.

Reply from Martin that our request approved:  “Paynesfield Road junction with Johns Road:
Introduce double yellow lines on the southern side of the junction to improve sightlines for
drivers exiting Johns Road and road safety, and remove a short section of the double
yellow lines in Johns road on the north side of the junction in order to update the traffic
order to match what is already on the ground. (This second part is just a change to the
traffic regulation order and will not result in any change to the existing road markings).”

Reply from Becky Rush that they probably won’t get done until later in the summer.

LB

8 Grit Box:   Winter weather conditions do not seem to warrant filling with grit/salt

9 Any Other Business:     No items raised

10 Next Meetings:      AGM in The Aileen McHugo building on 25th April,  2022
                                  Comm. Meeting: 7.30pm, 16th May at Braeside

Meeting ended 10.10pm.   Our thanks to SB for his hospitality
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